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FDIC AND RIC PROPOSE REX:;U'IATIONS ON UNIFORM APPRAISAL STANDARDS 

'Ihe Board of Directors of the FDIC today voted to solicit p.:iblic c:::c:mment on 

a prqosed regulation on tmiform awraisal stamards. A similar prq:x:>sal was 

approved by the Board of the Resolution Trust Corporation. 'lhe federal 

financial institution regulators am the RIC are required to develop uniform 

appraisal starrlards by the Financial Institutions Reform, Recovery am 

Enforcem:mt Act of 1989. 

An interagency camnittee drafted the proposed regulation, which is intenied 

to ensure that real estate appraisals used in cxmnection with federal 

responsibilities am requirenents are performed umer tmiform starx:lards arxi by 

corrpetent irxli viduals. '!he proposed regulation: 

o Identifies which transactions require an appraiser; 

o Sets forth minimum starx:lards for performirg appraisals; am 

o Distinguishes appraisals requiring the services of a state-certified 

appraiser frcm those requiring a state-licensed appraiser. 

In issuing the proposed regulation, the agencies am the RIC specifically 

are seeking camnent on definitions, the transaction anount below which a 

state-certified or licensed appraiser 'WOUld not be required, the criteria that 

determine when a state-certified appraiser is required arrl when a 

state-licensed appraiser is required, am additional appraisal starrlards 

c:x>ntained in the proposed regulation. 

Ccmnv:mts on the proposal will be accepted within 60 days after p.lblication 

in the Federal Register am should be sent to Hoyle L. Robinson, Executive 

Secretacy, Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, 550 17th street, N.W., 

Wa.shir.gton, D.C. 20429. 
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